
Minutes of the Meeting of the F & GP Committee  
Held on Tuesday 15 January 2019 

In the Annexe of the Town Hall, Chapel-en-le-Frith 
 
 

 
Present:     Councillor Mrs J Street in the Chair 

Councillors J Brook, FP Harrison, Mrs M Morrison,         
M Smith and S Young. 

 
In Attendance: Mrs SE Stockdale - Clerk of the Council 
 
Apologies:           Councillors C Lawley and T Norton 
 
 
 
19/297  Budget 2019/20 
 
 
The draft budget was presented to members with no amendments. 
 
The Council Tax Support Grant has been confirmed at £10,536.92. 
 
Due to the number of new houses in the Parish there has been an increase in 
the Band figure from 3223 to 3330. 
 
 
Agreed Income    Agreed Expenditure 
 
£950      £96,790 
 
 
The agreed budgets for the three committees are as follows: - 
 
 
   Income   Expenditure 
 
Amenities  60,784   72,884  
Town Hall  36,900   59,876  
F & GP       950   96,790 
 
 
     
Councillor Harrison proposed and Councillor Young seconded that the 
2019/20 Precept be set at £120,379 subject to receiving the Council Tax 
Support Grant of £10,536.92 and the Concurrent Function Grant for Parks 
and Open Spaces of £56,726. This is a 2% increase on 2018/19 budget, but 
due to the number of extra Band D houses will keep the Parish Rate at 
£36.15. 



RESOLVED:  That the 2019/20 Precept be set at £120,379 subject to 
receiving grants of £56,726 and £10,536.92. 
 
 
 
19/298  Grant Applications 
 
The Committee had requested further information from Chapel Community 
Group in respect of the grant application received in October 2018, which has 
now been provided. 
 
The grant was requested in support of an Easter Market and members were 
advised that it was the intention to hold this in the Kings Arms Public House. 
 
Members were unanimous in their decision not to make a grant to the Chapel 
Community Group as there are established groups in the Chapel Business 
Association and Totally Locally who promote events on behalf of the local 
community.  A similar application has been requested in the past and declined 
and therefore members felt that a precedent has already been set. 
 
There being no further business the Chairman declared the meeting closed. 
 
 
 
 
 
CHAIRMAN 


